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From the Bishop 
The Right Reverend Robert L. Fitzpatrick 

The Episcopal Diocese of Hawaiʻi 

 

GUN VIOLENCE 

Wednesday in Easter Week 

April 12, 2023 

Aloha my dear Siblings in Christ Jesus, 

In my years as Bishop, I have had to write way too many times about another mass murder and 

gun violence in the United States. Well, it has happened again in Louisville and in Nashville. 

Like so many, I am weary of our collective failure as a nation to address gun violence. As I have 

stated before, the addiction of the United States to guns and violence has no place in the lives of 

the followers of Jesus Christ. Except perhaps for that of the farmer, rancher and/or hunter 

(especially for food), as Christians, there is no place for guns in our homes or at work. There is 

certainly no place for guns in our churches, schools and camp. It is a matter of faith. 

Soon after the murder of children and staff at the Covenant School in Nashville, a member of 

Congress, Rep. Tim Burchett (Tenn.), said: “If you want to legislate evil, it’s just not going to 

happen. We need a real revival in this country. Let’s call on our Christian ministers and our 

people of faith…. If you think Washington is going to fix this problem, you’re wrong. They’re 

not going to fix this problem. They are the problem.” See "Tennessee Rep. Burchett says of 

school shootings: ‘We’re not gonna fix it’") 

I think the Representative’s comments are not only wrong-headed, but theologically flawed. 

While I agree that government cannot legislate against evil, it can and must legislate against the 

means of committing evil acts. The type of “revival” that he suggests does not address the reality 

humanity. Human beings can act in our frailty and despair to harm ourselves and others. Some 

act with malicious intent. Others act out to gain security or prosperity. Some are delusional and 

mentally ill. Some are filled with hate. The systems of sharing hate are manifold. In our time, the 

means – the high-powered automatic assault weapons and concealed guns -- to do great harm is 

the issue. The tools of destruction are too easily accessible. We have encouraged a culture of 

violence, hate and division through our words and actions. As a society, we allowed hate to be 

normalized and violence to be commonplace. It is up to our elected leaders to try to “fix it.” 

Further, each of us – as individual Christians and as a Church -- must say no to guns, violence, 

and hate. As the followers of Jesus Christ, it is an imperative of faith. Our words and actions do 

matter. 

Last week, I shared the following announcement declaring the Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi a 

“Gun Free Zone.” This action reflects the teaching of The Episcopal Church and actions of the 

Churchʻs General Convention. 

https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/congress/tennessee-rep-burchett-says-school-shootings-re-not-gonna-fix-rcna77185
https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/congress/tennessee-rep-burchett-says-school-shootings-re-not-gonna-fix-rcna77185
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With prayer, as Christians, we must act as citizens to demand change in laws and, as individuals, 

we must stem the violence in our own communities, families, and our very beings. 

Please see: Bishops Against Gun Violence for additional liturgical resources and links on how to 

be engaged as Episcopalians. 

Grant, O God, that your holy and life-giving Spirit may so move every human heart and 

especially the hearts of the people of the United States, that barriers which divide us may 

crumble, suspicions disappear, and hatreds cease; that our divisions being healed, we may live 

in justice and peace; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

Aloha ma o Iesu Kristo, ko mākou Haku, 

+Bob 

 

THE EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN HAWAI'I: 

GUN FREE ZONE 

Tuesday in Holy Week 

April 4, 2023 

My dear Siblings in Christ Jesus,  

I write during this most holy season in the Church’s life to share that the Episcopal Church in 

Hawaiʻi is now a “Gun Free Zone.” Until the recent U.S. Supreme Court ruling - N.Y. State Rifle 

and Pistol Association v. Bruen, such a policy did not seem to be needed in Hawaiʻi. Events far 

away have again impacted our Islands.  

At my inititative, the Standing Committee and Diocesan Council have each adopted the 

following resolution with the accompanying explanation: 

RESOLUTION: PROHIBITION OF FIREARMS ON THE PROPERTY OF THE 

EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN HAWAIʻI  

Resolved, that the Bishop, Standing Committee and Diocesan Council directs that the 

Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi is a “Gun Free Zone” and that the carrying of firearms is 

prohibited in the Cathedral, all Parishes, all Missions, all Preaching Stations, Camp 

Mokulēʻia, St. Andrew’s Schools, and on all property owned and managed by the 

Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi and incorporated Parishes except by duly authorized civil 

authorities in the exercise of official duties, or church, camp or school authorized security 

or other personnel; be it further  

Resolved, that the Diocesan Support Center be instructed to obtain or produce placards 

and public notices to be publically posted instructing the public that firearms are 

prohibited anywhere in the Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi; be it further  

https://bishopsagainstgunviolence.org/
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Resolved, the clergy-in-charge, Senior/Bishop Wardens and Junior Warden ensure that 

such placards and public notices be posted at the entrances of all Episcopal Churches in 

Hawaiʻi, and that all tenants of the congregations be informed of the policy; be it further  

Resolved, that the Director and Board of Camp Mokulēʻia ensure this policy is publically 

shared with all employees and guests of the Camp; and be it further 

Resolved, that the the Head of School and Board of St. Andrew’s Schools ensure this 

policy is publically shared with all employees and those coming onto the campus.  

EXPLANATION  

The 2022 U.S. Supreme Court ruling - N.Y. State Rifle and Pistol Association v. Bruen 

(“Bruen”) - in which gun regulations were broadly relaxed. The Bruen decision struck 

down a New York law requiring concealed carry applicants to show “proper cause” to 

carry a handgun in public. Consequently, the public carry of firearms was allowed 

throughout the United States, including here in Hawaiʻi. While Counties are adopting 

bills providing for restrictions of firearms on public property, churches are not included. 

The resolution publically declares all property of the Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi to be 

“Gun Free Zones”.  

Church property must provide safe spaces of peace. By acts of General Convention, this 

resolution is in keeping with the policy of The Episcopal Church: 

2000-B007  

Resolved, That the 73rd General Convention request members of the Episcopal 

Church of the United States of America to acknowledge that the violence in our 

communities is encouraged and enabled by the presence of guns; and be it further  

Resolved, That this Convention call upon all members of the church to work 

intentionally in their several committees, legislatures, and institutions toward the 

removal of handguns and assault weapons from our homes, other residential 

communities, and vehicles.  

2012-D003  

Resolved, That the 77th General Convention requests every parish and every 

diocesan place of work to declare their establishments as Gun Free Zones. 

This resolution is intended for all church, camp and school related buildings on grounds 

owned by the Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi. It is recognized that some congregations 

have commercial leases with tenants having 24/7 “control” of property for an extended 

period. In such cases, the “tenant” has control of the requirements for entrance to the 

property.  

On the other hand, there are those who “use” space as short-term tenants or just guests: 

AA groups or congregations of other denominations. In such situations, these 

requirements will come immediately in effect for those with no lease and must be 
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included in future leases for those who use space on a limited basis. In any event, the 

“Gun Free Zone” signage must be posted.  

It is acknowledged that the Diocese has no control over space used by a congregation not 

owned/leased by the Church or subject to diocesan policy. For example, should a 

congregation worship in rented space or in an individual’s yard. 

It is also noted that some rural congregations allow licensed hunters on church property 

to deal with trapped wildlife. This is allowed as “authorized personnel” in such situations.  

What do we do if a private citizen with a license to carry a gun comes onto the property 

legally armed – including a parishioner or parent? We must be clear on TECH policy. 

There is no expectation that individuals will be questioned or searched. If a person 

chooses to disclose that they are armed or a gun seen, then action should be taken. 

Leaders or authorized personnel of the congregation/camp/school (clergy, wardens, 

members of the Vestry/Bishop’s Committee, appropriate staff or security) can be polite, 

but firm. If the individual is uncooperative, they can be politely asked to leave the 

premises. Confrontation should be avoided. If the person fails to leave, the police should 

be immediately called, and the person trespassed. In such a situation, worship should be 

delayed in the church until the matter is settled. In other institutions, standard policy 

should be followed. Please immediately inform the Bishop of any such situations.  

Sharing the policy of the Episcopal Church (both by General Convention and the 

Diocese) regarding church property being “Gun Free Zones” is very important. 

This resolution was finalized with the input and engagement of the elected leaders of our 

Diocese. I appreciated the lively exchanges, questions, and concerns from our elected Diocesan 

leaders. We realize that we are acting as a religious institution upholding the teaching of our 

Church and exercising our oversight of God’s property entrusted to our care. If you have a 

concern or a question about this resolution or the “Gun Free Zone” policy please contact me at 

"Send a message to the Bishop." 

This is sent with my prayers for a blessed Holy Week and a glorious Easter!  

Your servant in Christ Jesus,  

+Bob  

The Right Reverend Robert L. Fitzpatrick, Bishop Diocesan  

The Episcopal Church in Hawaiʻi 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ETFr0pa2QjIL0GWpl21SUroO25Jh_JDjRsWMeT-i8QgWbFGpldvH885vF47WNNN-DCUuBcwcHvE4yopVka2Z8YoKiexQHVey-9Lc5mAz-VvX8rFmJLG5c0ZkihmMi_1ApdBRElLxaY0fX7xtOmQ0AvYaPEeDqn6aa1d17iHjO7U=&c=x0w02Cmq4NylRf6r-71Xp1GsdVvJ1LkEJKOYmyOy0tXF1AczEAmquw==&ch=eCcLPGEiFug0bsmJ6EcvMUcIuWHpXN3JY4GL9UHDxSt3jfs9ZeZOcw==

